
      

   
    

 
     

  
  

  
   

    
 

    
    

 

The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

Lupin Pharmaceuticals, Inc. is recalling lot L800915, Expiry July 2020 of Bekyree to the 
Wholesale level and lot L800951, Expiry July 2020 of Levonorgestrel and Ethinyl Estradiol 
Tablets, USP 0.05mg/0.03 mg, 0.075mg/0.04mg, 0.125mg/0.03mg to the Retail level. These 
product lots are being recalled due to a deficiency noted in the investigation during FDA audit. 

The recalled lot of Bekyree was distributed between January 21, 2019, and September 18, 2019, 
to wholesalers nationwide. 

The recalled lot of Levonorgestrel and Ethinyl Estradiol Tablets, USP 0.05mg/0.03 mg, 
0.075mg/0.04mg, and 0.125mg/0.03mg was distributed between October 29, 2018 and 
February 7, 2019 to wholesalers, drug chains, mail order pharmacies, and supermarkets (food) 
nationwide. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 
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